
 

July 2022 in Vancouver 

Dear Praying Friends, 

We are on station in Vancouver (Surrey) B.C., 

Canada. The Hammermeisteers are reporting to 

their Canadian churches and all is well. 

 

June started out at our home in Loves Park, IL. 

Because the Hammermeisters needed their car, 

we needed to drive our own out here. Flying out 

would have been cheaper than the gas and 

lodging to drive, but then we would have had to 

rent a car for the months of our stay and that 

would have been far more expensive. We 

divided the 34 hours into four days and enjoyed 

God’s creation and His traveling mercies. 

 

Before we actually got started on this 

replacement, we took some time to celebrate 

our 40th wedding anniversary. We are so 

thankful for the privilege of working side by side 

for 10 years of youth work, 20 years of 

pastoring, and now, 11 years in furlough 

replacement.  God is good! 

 

The ministry here is a difficult one as the 

spiritual soil in Canada is as hard as any we have 

seen. However, our God is still mighty and we 

look for great things. This last Sunday we had 

three visitors who saw the website and came 

out. Please pray that they return next week. We 

are praying that our canvassing and door-to-

door efforts are blessed of God as well. 

 

Although our 2024 is scheduled solid, our 2023 

schedule has openings in the spring and fall due 

to cancelations. Having openings in the near 

future is a new sensation for us. We are waiting 

on the Lord for the big reveal.  

 

Thanks again for keeping us before the Throne. 

Praises: 

• Easy drive from Illinois to Vancouver 

• 40 years serving God together 

• Visitors last Sunday 

Prayer Requests: 

• That visitors will return 

• More souls 

• Guidance for our schedule 

 

In the Beloved One, 

Jim & Myra Wright 


